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Q.

When does Nutmeg Television
broadcast school events and
BOE meetings? 
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Promote a challenging environment creating an extraordinary community of learners 

Me ssage fr om the Boar d of Educ ation

A.
Q.

Q&A:
What is the process for
approving the BOE budget? 

Since the fall, school administrators and the Board of Education
have devoted considerable time and preparation to develop a school 
budget proposal that would provide our children and community
with a strong educational program during the next school year. The
Budget was prepared while keeping in mind the economic realities
facing Plainville. In February, the Board approved a 7.5% increase
over the current operating budget. The majority of this increase will
cover fixed costs, such as salary and benefit obligations.
Additionally, the increase will provide 2.4 teachers to accommodate
classes at the middle and high schools where student enrollment
was exceptionally high.  In order to fund the continuation of
Plainville’s Board approved programs, a total increase of
$2,168,568 is necessarywhich would make the 2006-07 Board 
proposed operating budget $31,060,415. The proposed budget
works to strike a balance between the needs of the school district
and the desire to not overburden the community.
We encourage you to attend the public hearing on the budget at the
Municipal Center on March 16th and the annual town budget 
meeting scheduled for April 13th and voice your opinion regarding
the proposed school budget. Decisions regarding a financially
sound educational budget involve you!

WINTER 2006

On Monday, February 13th, the
Board of Education approved an
operating budget request of
$31,060,415. 
First, this budget request will be 
presented in a public meeting at
the Plainville Municipal Center
on Thursday, March 16th, at 
7:00 p.m. Next, on Tuesday,
March 21st, at 7:00 p.m. the Town
Council will meet with Board 
officials to discuss the Board
budget request, at the Municipal
Center. Finally, an annual town
budget meeting will be held in the
Plainville High School Wood
Gymnasium on Thursday, 
April 13th. Voting will take place
on Tuesday, April 18th, 
from 6:00 a.m. - 8:00 p.m. at the
Municipal Center.

Nutmeg Television schedules are
published weekly in the following
local newspapers: The Plainville
Citizen, The Herald, The Bristol
Observer and The Bristol Press.
Also, schedules are featured on
the Nutmeg Television website:
w w w . n u t m e g t v. o r g .  
Nutmeg Television  is accessible
on three cable channels: public
channel 5, education channel 19,
and government channel 21.
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SCHOOLBUILDING PROJECTS SHOW PROGRESS

The High School Auditorium project has entered the final phase. Construction work has begun by the
S. Carpenter Construction Company of Bristol, Connecticut. It will take several months to rebuild the 
interior, install new seats, a control booth and replace the stage curtains.

Renovation projects for the Louis Toffolon Elementary School and the Plainville High School are still in
the architectural planning stages. A construction management firm has been selected to be the town’s 
representative on the job sites during construction to make sure the project goes smoothly and according
to the architectural plans. A very large amount of effort is required to thoroughly plan these large 
projects and this planning period will continue for the next six months.

L i n d e n  i s  t h e       t o  t h e  L o n g  R a n g e  P l a n
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The Long Range Plan

L ynn Logo yke - Fulbright Scholar 

Lynn Logoyke, the principal of Toffolon Elementary School received a Fulbright Memorial
Fund trip to learn about Japanese culture and their educational system. She spent
time at the elementary, junior and senior high schools. 

Featured here are two photos from the Fukuromachi
Elementary School. This elementary
school is located near the hypocenter 
of  the atomic bomb. The school was almost
completely destroyed. Logoyke was very
moved by the museum located at the school
which is dedicated to the children who lost their
lives.  The theme of peace runs through all that
students and staff do at the school. 

K e y

J a p a n  

When  Logoyke and the other Fulbright scholars
arrived they were greeted by the whole student body
who stood  out in the cold to perform a beautiful 
concert for her. Logoyke also observed how teachers
plan their lessons and give each other feedback to
improve their instruction. Logoyke’s visit enhanced
her cultural and professional understanding, she said,
“There is so much we can learn from each other to
improve educational practices around the world.” 
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Language Learning
All language learning starts with a
state of being unaware or unable to
communicate or comprehend. But with
exposure to language, explanation,
encouragement, step-by-step 
modeling, feedback and practice, 
an awareness and the ability to 
communicate independently develops.
As with any new knowledge, there is a
progression until it becomes automatic
and internalized.  

This is also the case with learning to
read and write.  The child must be
immersed in the language of print to
see that it is functional and useful. Just
as a baby learns to talk and understand
language, so too will young children
learn the language of literacy.  We can
and will have literate children through
supporting their efforts.

Children learn by being actively
involved with the people around them.
The primary role that parents and other
caregivers play is to demonstrate 
the behaviors of reading and writing
print. Literacy learning proceeds 
naturally if the environment supports
young children's experimentation with
print. Research indicates that a 
pre-reader’s awareness of print is 
critical for his success in reading.  

We also know that adults assist 
children in developing their reading
and writing skills through sharing
books, notes, lists, and environmental
print, as well as through the talk 
associated with that sharing. 

What are some of the skills children
need to learn?   
• print conveys meaning 
• we read English directionality

from left to right, top to 
bottom 

• terms such as word, letter, 
sound 

• the words we speak can be 
recorded in print 

• there are patterns in the 
speech-to-print match

• the names of the letters 
• the sounds letters can 

represent 
We need to encourage children to ask
questions about print and give them
opportunities to make marks on paper
so that they know that those marks
have meaning and that they can convey
their own meanings through print.  As
they discover the relationship between
sounds and letters, invented spellings
appear.  This is the active process of
reading and writing, and we must
encourage and support their efforts to
create meaning through reading and
writing.

How can families support the 
development of reading and writing
skills?
• Make reading aloud to your
child a habit. Hold the book so that
the child can see not only the pictures,
but the words, as well. Repeat books
often, letting the child finish familiar 
sentences, pointing to the words that
your child "reads" as he says it. 

• Ask questions as you read
about the pictures, the story, and the
words. 
• “Show me the bird."
• "Where is the grandmother?"
• "Count the letter B’s on this 

page." 
• “What do you think will 

happen next?”

• Star t with books that use
rhyming words and encourage your
children to make rhymes of their own.

• Once your child can read
independently, continue to read
aloud books that are more advanced.
Encourage shared family reading as
your children grow older. This
enhances vocabulary as well as the
child’s fluency in reading.   

• Storybook reading or
reading aloud to children emerges as
a key component in facilitating early
literacy acquisition. Children acquire
concepts about the functions of 
language, that print differs from
speech, that print (not pictures) contain
the story that is being read.  The most 
successful early readers are children
who have had contact at home with
written materials. 

• Play word games.Precursory
phonological awareness skills such as
rhyming  and alliteration can emerge in
informal contexts before school and
are seen in young children who can
neither read nor spell.

• Surround your childr en with
books. Visit the library frequently for
book selection!

• Let your child see you 
reading. Invite your child to sit beside
you and read her book while you read
yours. 

Reading is the best gift we can give to
our children.  It is the cornerstone for
success in school and essential in life.
We know that good readers are also
good writers, and that students who
are adept at reading and writing are
also more successful  in mathematics
science, and other subjects as well.  
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Superintendent of Schools

Board Members:
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William J. Cr owley, Vice Chairperson 
Lorri Goldsmith 
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We Believe:
Effective communication and 
collaboration build trust and respect

A safe, caring, learning environment embraces
diversity and upholds individual accountability

A high quality curriculum gives serious 
consideration to the arts, literacy and technology        

In a shared responsibility in establishing high 
learning expectations

T he Boar d of Educ ation

“Career Express” sponsored by the Connecticut
Department of Labor--a 38 foot bus equipped with
computers--visited Plainville Adult and Continuing
Education students at Plainville High School last fall
and will return again in the spring.  Students of the
Adult High School Credit Diploma Program and GED
preparation program had the opportunity to explore
the resources available and sponsored by the Connecticut Department of Labor. 
Under the direction of Ms. Sandy Mello, Career Express Coordinator, and Ross Primack, Resource Associate,
who also is a Certified Professional Resume Writer and Certified Employee Interview Professional, the 
students were given professional advice on creating effective resumes. Additionally, the students were able to
explore various web sites on the Internet sponsored by the Connecticut Department of Labor.

Adult and Continuing Educ ation

Important Budget Dates  Location 
March 16th 7:00 p.m. Town and Board 
budget proposals  presented to public  

Municipal Center  

March 21st 7:00 p.m. Board-Council budget 
session 

Municipal Center  

April 13th 7:00 p.m. Annual Town 
Meeting  

Plainville High School : Wood Gym  

April 18th   Voting 6:00 a.m. - 8:00 p.m. Municipal Center 
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